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Bulletin # 45 for the Meeting June 27th 2011 
 
{This bulletin prepared by John Glassford.} 
 
Members Present:  6 Make-ups:  3 Attendance 50% 
 
In attendance were, Ian Jennings, Henk Hulsman, Grahame Miles, John Glassford, Craig Corrigan and 
Garth Perkin. 
 

Visiting Rotarians: Max Chapman, Kevin Farrelly 

 
Guests: Marilyn Jennings and Sue Chapman. 
 
Stand in President Ian Jennings welcomed our guests and members. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
Correspondence: 
 
Letter from Coolamon Shire Council and in part: “Council would l like to thank Rotary for undertaking the 
cleaning of the caravan park facilities over the past years and congratulates your organisation on the way 
they have conducted this task.  Council is regularly complimented on the level of service provided and the 
cleanliness of the park which is due to the hard work of your volunteers. 
 
Thank you for your work over the years helping to build this caravan park into what it is today.” 
 
Tony Donohue 
Executive Manager, Planning and Environmental Services. 
 
Letter from the Haemophilia Foundation of Australia requesting a donation. 
 
Bulletins from other clubs are on our web site. 
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MEETING: 
 
SERVICE PROJECTS COMMITTEE (Grahame Miles Director). 
 

1. Street Raffle July 16
th

 2011 Grahame Miles called for volunteers to conduct our street raffle on 
Saturday July 16

th
:  Please give your names to Grahame as soon as possible please. 

 
7.30-9.00 am 
9.00-10.30 am:  Craig Corrigan 
10.30-12.0 pm 
 

2. Shop Locally Committee 
 
Ian Jennings reported on the second meeting of the interested Coolamon people in our shop locally 
project.  A good roll up and the meeting decided on the logo for the banner being: 
 

“SHOP IN THE SHIRE” 
 
Several banners will be made and they will be 800mm wide by 2 metres long and will be fixed to the light 
fittings in the main street of Coolamon.  The banners will be up by spring.  Ian said that the meeting was 
enthusiastic and looked forward to getting the project under way. 
 
The committee is looking to get some funding for the campaign.  They also discussed shopping discount 
vouchers at $10 each to be presented to those businesses who will take part.  This voucher will entitle the 
bearer to a 20% discount at the participating outlets. 
 

NEWS ITEMS 
 

1. Mark Reardon 
 
We received news that Mark Reardon is about to have an operation in mid July, all our members wish 
Mark a speedy recovery. 
 

2. Caravan Park Cleaning. 
 
This Saturday will see the last roster for cleaning the caravan park facilities.  Grahame Miles and Garth 
Perkin have that honour. 
 

3. Meeting Monday 4
th

 July 2011 
 
This Monday we have a board meeting and as Gilbert will be away catering is being organised by Garth 
Perkin and Grahame Miles.  It will be a pizza night at the club. 
 

4. Max and Sue Chapman. 
 
Thank you Max and Sue for visiting us and it was poetic justice that Max won the raffle. 
 

 



GUEST SPEAKER 
 

Garth Perkin 
 
Garth spoke on his very recent RAWCS Overseas Volunteering once known as FAIM or Fourth Avenue In 
Motion.  Garth was invited to help by his long time friend Mark Horton from the RC of Dubbo.  Mark was 
one of the Kilimanjaro climbers that joined us in 2007. 

 

 

 

•  4 million, Cambodians are some of the poorest people in one of the poorest countries in Asia. 
With little access to money, food, education and healthcare  

 (Ave wage is $4.30/day, Chumkriel district average is $1.40/day)  
• There is a vacuum of resources we take for granted, such as education and learning resources, 

access to income from the natural and economic environment, along with a history of knowledge, 
both traditional and contemporary.  

 

 
The local “Bunnings Store”    The school nearly completed 

   
The students in the old class rooms   Building Communities Bridging Continents. 



ROSTERS: 
 

1. Bingo  

Thurs. July 14th:  Leslie Weston, Grahame Miles, Henk Hulsman, Paul Weston. 

2. Caravan Park Cleaning 

 *****Caravan Park   1st July 2011 Garth Perkin and Grahame Miles***** 
 

*****LAST WEEK OF CARAVAN PARK CLEANING. 

 

DIARY: 
 

4th July PIZZA NIGHT at the Club. 
 

4th July Monday 1st Board Meeting for 2011-2012 
 

16th July Coolamon Street Raffle 
 

26th July 2011 Tuesday Lockhart RC Dinner Speaker Tim Fischer on trains. 
 

29 July 2011 Coolamon’s 40th Change Over Dinner {Friday Night} 
 
October 2011 RYDA in Wagga Wagga (Rotary Youth Driver Awareness). 
 

1st December 2011 Mountains of the Moon Summit. 
 

ROTARY CLUB CHANGE OVER DINNERS 
 
2

nd
 July Saturday D 9700 & RC Orange North Change Over $38/head 6.00pm Orange Ex Services. 

 
6

th
 July Wednesday RC Narrandera Change Over $25/head 6.30pm Narrandera Ex Services Club. 

 
15th July Friday RC Wagga Wagga Murrumbidgee $35/head 6.30pm at Oliver’s Restaurant. 
 

COOLAMON ROTARY CLUB WEB SITE: http://www.coolamonrotary.com 
 
Rotarians For Fighting AIDS:     http://www.rffa.org 
 
Hout Bay Rotary Club our Twin Club:   http://www.rotaryhoutbay.org 
 
Mountains of the Moon Climb 2011:    http://www.mountainsofthemoon.org 
 
Rotary Down Under on line:   http://flipflashpages.uniflip.com/2/26587/49598/pub 
 
Editors Note: 
 
This is my last bulletin as bulletin editor.  I have enjoyed bringing the bulletin to you each week and the 
weekly news will now be in the hands of Paul Weston.  I will of course be on hand to help when needed. 
 
Please keep an eye on our club web site as I will continue to upload information there on a weekly basis.  
On our web site you can find the rosters for bingo and other various news letters from the District 
Governor, the School of St. Jude’s, the monthly membership on the move newsletter as well as several 
other club bulletins. 
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2011-2012 COOLAMON ROTARY CLUB 
 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
 
President Marg Perkin 
President Elect Nominee (vacant) 
Secretary John Glassford 
Treasurer Henk Hulsman 
Club Administration Director Garth Perkin 
Service Projects Director Grahame Miles 
Membership Director Ian Durham 
Foundation Director Ian Jennings 
New Generations Director Youth Leslie Weston 
Public Relations Director (vacant) 
Vice-President {Immediate Past President) Ian Durham 
 
Sergeant @ Arms. (To be appointed by the Board)  
 
Assistant Secretary and Bulletin Editor. Paul Weston 
 
 
 


